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MINUTES 
School Board Workshop 

June 5, 2012 
 
 

This workshop, held at the St. Johns County School Board Administrative Center, 40 Orange 
Street, St. Augustine, Florida, was called to order at 8:33 a.m. by Chairman Beverly Slough.  Dr. 
Joseph Joyner called roll; all school board members were present.  Also in attendance were 
School Board Attorney Frank D. Upchurch, III, district staff, and media representatives. 
 
Opening Comments 
Mr. Allen commented that all of the graduations went well and that students should be 
complimented on their behavior during the graduation ceremonies. Mrs. Slough recognized Mick 
Robinson, a Boy Scout who is fulfilling his Boy Scout badge by observing the board workshop. 
Dr. Joyner stated that we have 2,100 graduating seniors, and graduation ceremonies will 
conclude this week with FCTC tonight and SJTHS this Thursday. 
 
ABLE Charter Contract Renewal 
Mrs. Faulk and Mr. Egnor presented the ABLE charter contract and stated that there were only 
minor adjustments and language changes made to the contract, which include enrollment 
requirements, loan approval and fidelity bond insurance.  Mr. Allen stated that the board would 
need prior notice if the school wants to relocate.  Mr. Upchurch stated that section 5.C.3. of the 
contract addresses relocation. Mr. Upchurch also stated that the charter school shall notify the 
board no less than ninety days prior to relocating. 
 
FCTC Charter Contract Renewal 
Mrs. Faulk and Mr. Egnor presented the FCTC charter contract and stated that the contract will 
be renewed for one-year so that the new President, Sandra Rayburn will have a chance to 
familiarize herself with the contract.  Mr. Egnor stated that at this time, they are only adding 
section 2.2.1. concerning program completion and job placement rates. 
 
Principal/Assistant Principal Evaluation 
Mr. Asplen presented an overview of the Principal/Assistant Principal Evaluation System.  Dr. 
Joyner stated that this is part of Senate Bill 36. Dr. Joyner stated that there is a District Team 
who will be evaluating Principals and Assistant Principals. 
 

 
Closing Comments 
Mrs. Wright reminded everyone about the end-of-year celebration on June 8th. 

  
There being no further business, the workshop was adjourned at 9:59 a.m. 

 
 
 
__________________________                          __________________________ 

            Superintendent                   Chairman 
_________________________ 
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